
IHRA Members Update 21st February 2022 

 

April 2022 TF Sale: 

The next Trotteur Francais 

sale for aged racehorses will 

take place on the first week 

of April. The sale is open to 

all members but is offered 

on a first come first serve 

basis. The 2022 sale price for 

all TF purchased is set to 

increase by €500 from 2022 

which means the price for all 

new TF horses is now €4500 

in this upcoming sale. The 

additional cost to the sale 

price is being put towards 

the expansion of the trotting 

breeding programme.  

All interested members in 

purchasing a TF horse 

through this sale should 

contact the IHRA office.  

 

2022 Trotteur Francais Stallion: 

 

The IHRA has secured Rachmaninov Seven on lease 

for the upcoming breeding season and will stand at 

Moorside Stud. Following the very successful crop 

of his progeny that made the race track last year, 

our breeders can once again breed to this son of 

Korean who holds a 1’11’9 record at Vincennes. He 

is due to arrive in Ireland in the coming weeks and 

more details will be available shortly. 

 

 

Betting Line, Heston Blue Chip & Cattlewash are once again 

available for 2022 as part of the Invest in Ourselves Breeding 

Programme where the funds created by these services go directly 

into prizemoney for some of our major events in the fixture list.  

Cattlewash’s book is almost full and there are some services still 

available for both Betting Line & Heston Blue Chip. To book your 

mare, please contact the IHRA office without delay to secure your 

2022 service some of the US’s leading pacing stallions.  

In response to the high demand in 2021, the IHRA have now 

secured a second AI centre in conjunction with Richie Fitzgerald 

and to run parallel to Ballinasisla Stud. More more details on this 

will be available shortly.  

 

A reminder to all trainers that 

the 2022 trainer declaration 

portal is now open on the IHRA 

website. All horses must be in 

declared in training for at least 

28 days before being cleared to 

race. For any trainer wishing to 

compete on the season opening 

on March 27th 2022, they must 

submit their horses in training 

by this coming Friday 25th 

February.  

 


